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As of  July, 2004, Zonta International has 1,253 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED –  APRIL 6

· SUN – APRIL 10

· WED – APRIL 27

· THUR – MAY 12

· OCTOBER – 7- 9

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP – Kedron Wavell Service Club, Gympie Road, Chermside.  $38 per person.

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End  6.00 pm sharp 

BERNADETTE’S “JUST FOR FUN” WINE 7 FOOD NIGHT – James Street 6.30 pm.  $65 per person

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Crowne Plaza, Surfers Paradise.

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



lease Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday noon  prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,

I know how much you look forward to the monthly President’s report however, this month, Iris is doing business out of the State so you will just have to wait to hear her inspiring and entertaining report update at the Dinner meeting on Wednesday.

Hopefully you will find something in the Newsletter that will inform, inspire and/or entertain you.

(Editor)

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:

While the Nominating Committee have presented the primary slate for office bearers for the 2005/2006 Zonta year, they remind members that further written nominations (signed by the nominee) can be made prior to the April meeting.  Further nominations can also be made from the floor at the April meeting when voting will take place.

We will also be voting in a new Nominating Committee.  Nominations should be given to Liz Heber (Chairman of the current Nominating Committee) prior to the commencement of the meeting.  Don/t forget to obtain the agreement of your nominee first.  At least four names are required and the current members are Margaret McMurdo, Liz Heber, Tess Garrone and Meryl Ducat.  They may be willing to offer themselves for re-election.   

AREA 3/5 WORKSHOP:  Area Director Sue Droughton is working with the Area 5 Director and  your host Clubs Caboolture and Brisbane Metro to put together a program of interesting Guest Speakers, Workshops, time for Fellowship and Sharing of Ideas.  

We hope you have this day already marked off in your Diary as your input is important to make the day a success

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE:

Your Fellowship Committee (with the help of that wine lover, Bernadette O’Shea) are organising a “Just for Fun” (yes, that means no raffles, auctions  or other methods of collecting funds) Wine and Food night for May 12 – see attached Flyer.  This will be a night full of fun, fellowship, good food and wine and, as bookings are limited, be sure to reserve your place by contacting either Jull Pozzi or Rhyl Row.  More information will be forthcoming at the April meeting.

SERVICE COMMITTEE REPORT:  

Storage Locker
The current annual rental fee paid for the Club's storage locker expires  in the middle of the year. This ends the three year funding period  previously agreed to by Club members. The Service committee has decided 
not to ask Club members to renew the rental agreement, preferring to operate without a storage locker for a trial period.


This decision has been prompted by: 

· an impending rental fee increase

· a decision not to hold trash and treasure fund raising activities in the near future

· reduced donations of goods

· donations of goods unsuitable for our purposes

· inability to access current storage facility out of business hours and at weekends.

The Service committe intends placing any donated goods as soon as possible so as to avoid the need for storage. Some organisations who are recipients of goods also have facilities to store items.

Micro Finance Project
For some time now the Service Committee has been discussing ways of  involving our Club in microfinance projects. A representative from ANA Foresters Mutual attended a recent Service Committee meeting to speak on the topic. A recommendation will be put to the Club at the April Dinner Meeting that $1,000 be donated to the ANA Foresters Mutual Community Trust to fund microfinance projects that support women on low incomes and their children. The Service Committee requests that members read the documentation posted to them regarding this matter so as to be well informed on the motion prior to the meeting.

DISTRICT AND INTERNATIONAL SERVICE (Cont’d):

As promised in our last Newsletter, here are more of our members who have given their time and effort to Zonta services outside our Club.

Meryl Ducat

Area Director 1994/1996





Member  District Organisation & Extension  1996/1998

Leneen Forde

Area Director 1977/1980





Lt. Governor 1980/1982





District Governor 1982/1984





Chairman District Nominating Committee 1984/1986





International Status of Women Co-Chairman 1986/1988





International President Elect 1988/1990





International President 1990/1992





Centurian 1990/1995





International Chairman – Legislative Awareness & Advocacy 1999/2000





P.I.P. (Past International President) 2000 

Ailsa Gillies

Co-ordinator District Organisation & Extension 1990/1991





Centurian 1990/1991

Margaret McMurdo
International Committee Member – Legislative Awareness & Advocacy 2000/2002

Fran Morrison

District Chairman Public Relations 1992/1993

Mary Magee

Area Director 1980/1982





District Chairman Service Committee 1982/1984





Lt. Governor 1990/1992





District Chairman Membership & Classification Committee 1990/1991





District Governor 1992/1994





District Organisation & Extention Committee 1994/1995





Centurian 1994 on





International Vice President 1996/1998





International President Elect 1998/2000





International President 2000/2002





P.I.P (Past International President 2002

Our Club has much to be proud of locally and internationally thanks to the efforts of these members.

COST OF DOMESTIC VIOLENCE:

For a long time, domestic violence was one of the great hidden shames of Australian society, and to a degree that's still the case. But over the past couple of decades, researchers have slowly been able to piece together a picture suggesting that it is one of this country's great social problems. 


According to a recent survey by Access Economics for the Federal Office of the Status of Women, domestic violence is the biggest single health risk factor for women aged between 15 and 44. It's also the biggest single cause of early death or disability in women.  Access Economics also estimates a health cost to the nation of more than $8 billion. 

Donna Chung,  a domestic violence expert from the University of South Australia and special consultant to the federal government,  said that  the statistic that really hits you between the eyes is that domestic violence is the biggest single cause of death or disability for women aged between 15 and 44. That's women who are killed or who suicide or who are disabled.   This is  a very sobering piece of information as well as quite shocking for people who don't work in the area.

Although it was estimated that 400,000 people experienced domestic violence in 2002/2003, it would appear that the reality is  worse than that.  Donna Chung points out that, given it's a social problem which there's still a fair amount of shame and privacy about, that it tends to be an underestimate. Only when people are in fairly dire straits and their safety is at risk do they come forward. It would be a conservative estimate of the number of women affected.

This is one of the main causes of homelessness for women because women who are trying to escape domestic violence often  flee relationships at the last minute when safety is at a premium and so they often leave the home with very few possessions. What this means is that  when they leave the situation then move into emergency accommodation, if they're able to get into it.  After that if they are able to access some kind of medium- to long-term accommodation, they are starting from scratch again.  No furniture, no household goods, none of the sorts of things we take for granted as part of our daily life. It's a hard grind and if women aren't able to find accommodation, they'll often return to the violent partner just to have a roof over their heads, as well as the heads of their kids. 

AND FINALLY:

(TO ALL THE KIDS WHO SURVIVED the 1930's 40's, 50's, 60's and 70's !!)

· First, we survived being born to mothers who smoked and/or drank while they carried us.
· They took aspirin, ate blue cheese dressing, tuna from a can, and didn't get tested for diabetes.  
· Then after that trauma, our baby cribs were covered with bright coloured lead-based paints.
· We had no childproof lids on medicine bottles, doors or cabinets and when we rode our bikes, we had no helmets, not to mention, the risks we took hitchhiking.

· As children, we would ride in cars with no seat belts or air bags.
· Riding in the back of a pick up on a warm day was always a special treat.
· We drank water from the garden hose and NOT from a bottle.
· We shared one soft drink with four friends, from one bottle and NO ONE actually died from this.
· We ate cupcakes, white bread and real butter and drank soda pop with sugar in it, but
we weren't overweight because  WE WERE ALWAYS OUTSIDE PLAYING!
· We would leave home in the morning and play all day, as long as we were back when the streetlights came on.

· No one was able to reach us all day. And we were O.K.
· We would spend hours building our go-carts out of scraps and then ride down the hill, only to find out we forgot the brakes. After running into the bushes a few times, we learned to solve the problem.

· We did not have Playstations, Nintendo's, X-boxes, no video games at all, no 99 channels on cable, no video tape movies, no surround sound, no cell phones, no personal computers, no Internet or Internet chat rooms..........WE HAD FRIENDS and we went outside and found them!
· We fell out of trees, got cut, broke bones and teeth and there were no lawsuits from these accidents.
· We  made up games with sticks and tennis balls and although we were told it would happen, we did not put out very many eyes. 
· We rode bikes or walked to a friend's house and knocked on the door or rang the bell, or just walked in and talked to them!

· Football had tryouts and not everyone made the team. Those who didn't had to learn to deal with disappointment. Imagine that!!
· The idea of a parent bailing us out if we broke the law was unheard of. They actually sided with the law!

· This generation has produced some of the best risk-takers, problem solvers and inventors ever!
· The past 50 years have been an explosion of innovation and new ideas.
We had freedom, failure, success and responsibility, and we learned HOW TO DEAL WITH IT ALL!
And YOU are one of them! CONGRATULATIONS! 







APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….


Beware of half-truths – you may have


 the wrong half.
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